

Brampton Village Primary School 01480 375063

Newsletter

Summer Term Letter 8 15th June 2018



office@brampton.cambs.sch.uk

www.brampton.cambs.sch.uk

Headteacher's notes...

We enjoyed a wonderful music concert on Wednesday where both the Choir and instrumentalists all had the opportunity to perform. Well done to all who took part and thank you to those staff and volunteers who support and encourage the children each week.



Children from Reception Maple should be very proud of their Assembly which they did on Wednesday – next week it is the turn of Reception Willow. Please can we remind you that push chairs are not allowed in the hall.

A number of children represented the school very well at the Quadkids Athletics tournament earlier this week. The Brampton Athletics A Team came second out of all the schools at the event and will go on to represent HSSP in the Cambridgeshire Level 3 athletics trials on **28**th **June**. A big well done to all those who took part and thank you to the parents for their support. Brambles have enjoyed their trip to West Lodge Rural Centre today and we have finished the week with Cake Friday – thank you to the PTA for organising this.

Next week children from Year 2 visit Hinchingbrooke Park and Year 6 go away on their residential visit to Shugborough. We hope that they, and all the adults who are going, all have a great time and enjoy some good weather!

Vacancies

We are currently recruiting Midday Supervisors to work for 5 days a week. If you are interested, please contact the School Office and return any completed application forms as soon as possible.

Online Safety

We have received more information about online safety which may be of help to all parents/carers. The latest guides relate to live streaming and gaming. Please click on the 'e safety' tab on the school website which is regularly updated.



Parent Meetings

Details were sent home about meetings on **Wednesday**, **20**th **June**, regarding the class structure for 2018-2019. Places will initially be limited to one per family and bookings can be made using the website www.bramptonvillage.parentseveningsystem.co.uk. If you experience difficulties or do not have access to a computer please contact the school office.

PTA NEWS

CAKE FRIDAY - This is being held this afternoon, so come along to the KS1 hall and buy some cakes before you go home. We still need some help for this event to run smoothly. Please have a look and see if you can spare time, even 10 minutes would be appreciated.

PTA MEETING – Don't forget we have the PTA meeting today in school at **2pm**. Come along and see what we are about and get involved with the school events.

PTA VACANCIES - For the next term we have the following vacancies within the PTA team: Chair and secretary. If you would like to know more or interested in applying then details are on the school website. Or you can come to speak to us directly and we can give you details.

GDPR - Following the introduction of the General Data Protection Regulation within the school, as part of the PTA your email is on a mailing list. We are planning to clear this and now ask if you wish to receive information from PTA, such as minutes, agendas and notifications of help that is needed for events then please send your email to bramptonpta@outlook.com.

TEDDY/TOY TOMBOLA - We are having a teddy/toy tombola at the fete so if you would like to donate some toys or have spare teddies laying around bring them into school marked PTA. Thank you. If you would like to be involved with helping at the fete please get in contact with the PTA. Bramptonpta@outlook.com

If you are able to help or have any comments or feedback or would like further information about the PTA please contact BramptonPTA@outlook.com For those of you that are new to Brampton Village Primary School the PTA raises funds for the school to help with the cost of items the school may need. We are always looking for help to run events smoothly and would appreciate any time that you can give even if it is only for half an hour.

PTA Team

What's On Next Week:

Monday 18th June Y6 leave for Shugborough

Art Club

Terry Mason's Football Club

Tuesday 19th June Y2 visit to Hinchingbrooke Park

Rev Jason Assembly (Key Stage 2)

Reception Beech 'Getting to Know You'

Amy's Acro

Wednesday 20th June Governing Body Monitoring Morning

Reception Willow Assembly 9.15am

French Club

Parent Meeting 5.00pm Parent Meeting 7.00pm

Yr 5 Tag Rugby

Thursday 21st June Choir

Drama Club

Change for Life Club

Friday 22nd June Orchestra

Y6 return from Shugborough

Learning Enjoying Achieving